Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, May 9, 1988

7:30 P.M. Present: Rachel C. Reinstein, Chairman, Edwin F. Rowehl and John J. Jones, Elizabeth Shaw, secretary.

Rachel Reinstein moved to accept last weeks minutes, second Edwin Rowehl. so moved.

Selectmen talked over the request for a new tax agreement on the Workshop property.

Shaun Hickey and Ann Vose discussed the property on Main St. regarding the number of apartments in the building at the time of the reassessment of the Town. Selectmen informed Shaun they would not discuss the situation and advised his lawyer contact Mr. Runyon to come to some decision as to the status of the property.

John Jordan and Gordon Allen showed plans for the renovations of the Antrim schools to the board. Traffic to and from the school and safety of the children was gone over. John Jones requested more information on the renovations to the gym since it is a memorial. It was explained that although the outward appearance of the gym will look different, the original building will remain with insulation on the outside of the building and then a brick surface to make the building not only last longer but to cut back on heating cost. The gym will remain the property of the Town of Antrim and remain a memorial as was the intent when the building was erected.

Plans for the buildings will be reduced and sent to the Town Hall for viewing by the public.

Cody/Smith building permit was approved as was the Kevit, Chin, Elia, Andlinger and Nazer permit. The Nazer permit was approved with a notation that the old trailer must be removed within 90 days.

The Byker sign permit will be discussed with Mary Allen.

Selectmen signed the MS II and the Warrant for the collection of the first half of the years taxes.

Meeting adjourned 10:15

ems